



HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL **NEWSLETTER**

Weekly newsletter 29 W/E 10th June 2022

PLEASE NOTE: Car park gates are closed between 8.25am - 9.00am & 2.55pm - 3.30pm for safety

Dates to Remember

......

Monday 6th June 2022

- CHILDREN RETURN TO **SCHOOL**
- Nur visitor £5.00

Friday 10th June 2022 Class Photos

Friday 17th June 2022 - 1.30pm Jubilee Picnic Celebrations -£1.00 donation

Monday 20th June 2022 Year 1 trip - no cost

Wednesday 22nd June 2022 Year 6 fundraiser

Monday 4th July 2022 - 2.15pm Year 5 parents meeting

Wednesday 6th July 2022 Y1 - Y6 sports day (pm)

Friday 8th July 2022 Nur & Rec sports day (am)

Friday 15th July 2022 - 2.00pm Year 6 - workshare

Friday 22nd July 2022 Break up for Summer Holiday

W/B 17th October 2022 **Derwent Hill**

W/B 8th May 2023

KS2 SATs -

PLEASE DO NOT BOOK **HOLIDAYS**

Attendance Awards

Congratulations to the following classes for the best attendance for week ending 27th May:

KS1:Y1 97.04% KS2:Y4 94.67%

Happy Birthday to the children who have had Birthdays this week:



Young

Every week, a 'Hero of the Week' is chosen from each class and they get to add 10 tokens to their house

Platinum Jubilee Celebrations - Friday 17th June

We are delighted to invite you to join us on our school field at 1.30pm on Friday 17th June. Please use the entrances on Cramlington Road and Cheltenham Road. For safeguarding reasons, we will be locking the gates once parents have joined us. We will reopen them at the end of the celebration.

When you arrive, your children will be sat with their class teacher, you will need to let the teacher know that you are taking your child and they will then become your responsibility. If another adult (eg a friend's parent) is taking your child, please let us know before Friday. That adult would then become responsible for your child, and your child will leave school with them.

Each class is practising a song to perform from a particular decade, and we encourage your child to dress in fashion from that era, or they can wear red, white and blue. They should come to school dressed like this in the morning.

- 1950's Year 6
- 1960's Year 3
- 1970's Reception
- 1980's Year 5
- 1990's Year 1
- 2000 2010 Year 2
- 2010 2020 Year 4
- 2020 2022 Nursery

Please listen for when your child needs to be at the performance area to sing their song. They have worked really hard and it would be a shame for them to miss it.

Your child will have a crown and flag that they will make on the morning and also a snack.

You might like to bring a blanket to sit on and maybe some small change for some of the activities/stalls that will be available.

Wellies

From September, wellies will become part of our school uniform. As part of our OPAL playtimes, children will be playing outside in all weathers and so need to have the correct clothing. I just wanted to give you as much notice as possible.

Heroes of the Week



Well done to the children who won last week:

- Theo Hutton
- **Dexter Morris**
- Kayden Gibson
- Jaxson Morris
- Heidi Lane
- Harry Lupton **Conner Raine**
- Chelsea Austin

collection!

Lost property

We have a large number of jumpers, coats and PE hoodies without names in. These will be on the field during our jubilee celebrations and anything left behind will be disposed of.

We do have 2 have Berghaus coats/jackets that have been missing for a number of weeks. These do have the child's name in and I ask that if your child has a Berghaus coat/jacket, you check they have the correct

Please put your child's name in all items they bring to school!

SEN Drop In

I am continuing to run a parental drop in session each Monday from 12 until 12.30 where you can speak to me about any SEN concerns that you may have linked to your child. Please ring the school office and asked to be transferred to me and I will be happy to support you.

Thanks Mrs Meldrum



Francesca

Like us on Facebook: Hylton Castle Primary School Authorised Page

Teachers2Parents (App)

Follow us on Twitter: @HCP_School WEBSITE: www.hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk Email: info@hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk

Nursery Date/Time Changes

Due to several events happening over the next few weeks, there will be a few time changes for Nursery children.

- Friday 17th June All Nursery children to attend the afternoon session (12:30-3:30) due to the Jubilee celebrations.
- Monday 4th July Nursery closed to all children due to open day for new starters.
- Friday 8th July All children to attend Nursery for the full day, timings for this day are 9:00-3:00. This day will be our Sports Day and end of Nursery party, more information will follow.

Nursery

This week to launch our new Minibeast topic in Nursery we had a visit from ZooLab. We learnt a lot about these different creatures and even got to hold some of them. We met a cockroach, tarantula, snake, millipede, scorpion, and giant snail. We had a lot of fun!







Year 4

Some of our Year 4 pupils have started brass lessons and this week they were given a brass instrument to take home for a week, to practice! We even got a demonstration from a few players after their lesson this week 🕃



Erasmus

It was a very emotional visit to Germany as it was the last ever Erasmus visit with our European partners from Poland, Germany, France, Greece and Spain. The children really enjoyed their time, going into lessons and learning about the German culture. We couldn't have been any prouder of them.









Year 2

This week year 2 have been learning about shape in maths. We have identified 2D and 3D shapes and went outside on a shape hunt! After that we have learnt how to describe 2D shapes using their properties (sides, vertices and lines of symmetry). This has helped us to be able to draw 2D shapes on geoboards and on paper.











Year 6

Year 6 were very lucky to this week to be visited by an ice cream van as a treat for all of their hard work this year. It was a lovely surprise for them.



Year 3

Year 3 have been learning about Queen Elizabeth II in preparation for our Jubilee celebrations. We enjoyed a lesson in the woods searching for interesting facts about the Queen to include in our reports. Our favourite fact was that the Queen loves to eat hamburgers with cranberries but without the bun!





